Notes from MLA 2006 

Not knowing quite what to expect, I headed off to Detroit last Tuesday from my first MLA conference… and my first library conference as well. My experiences there were definitely varied, but overall positive. Here are some of the highlights:

I attended the pre-conference program “Helping Students ‘Get It:’ Designing Effective Library Instruction and Assessment for Generation Y.” This program, presented by Jennifer Cochran form CMU, was definitely the most informative of the sessions that I attended. I’ve discovered that many librarians, including myself, who do instruction have little formal training or background in educational theory, instructional design, and classroom management. This course provided me with some excellent basics for creating learning objectives and outcomes as well as assessment tools. The instructor had us create a lesson plan with active learning exercises tailored to our goals. The hands-on collaborative work was very helpful and I have already applied much of what I learned.

Another helpful session was “How to Win Friends and Influence Faculty: Cardinal Rules and Other Ideas for Liaison” presented by Kate Pittsley from EMU. Kate had some excellent suggestions for getting to know and working with faculty members, complete with sample communications and innovative ideas. 

I also attended sessions on Google Scholar, a public-library oriented presentation, and a meeting of the Library Instruction Round Table entitled “Promoting Research Education in Michigan.” It was informative and helpful to hear some of the experiences of instruction librarians around the state, and to participate in a discussion of what the round table could do to meet the needs of those librarians. 

After catching up on my sleep, I can say that I’m definitely looking forward to my next conference – for which I will stay overnight and not drive back and forth to Lansing each day! 

